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OUR MISSION:  The Literacy Group ’s mission is to guide and empower     

people in Waterloo Region by building skills and unlocking potential-changing 

lives one word, one number, and one click at a time. 



 

 



 

 

The Literacy Group of Waterloo Region 
Agenda Annual General Meeting 

Thursday June 27, 2019 
Online 

 
Welcome 
 
Approval of Agenda 
 
Approval of Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of June 21st 2018  
 
President’s Report 
 
Executive Director’s Report 
 
Treasurer’s Report 
 
Election of Directors 
 

 

Motion to approve slate of Board of Directors: 
 
   

Motion to approve   

 Wendy Guan 
  
Retiring board members 
 
 

 Dana Duff 
 Danielle Avila 
 Vlad Pop 

 
Motion to Adjourn 
 

Charitable Business Number: #119242378  



 

 

The Literacy Group of Waterloo Region 
Minutes of Annual General Meeting 

Thursday, June 21, 2018 
Virtual Session 

1. Welcome 
  

2. Approval of Agenda - Patty Lewis 
Change to agenda:  addition of Motion to re-elect Patty Lewis as Director         
on the Board 
Motion to approve amended agenda:  John Dale 
Seconded by:  Andrew Swatridge 
All in favour:  12 Carried 

 

3. Approval of Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of June 22nd, 2017 -   
Patty Lewis 

 Motion to approve:  Dana Duff 
Seconded by:  Debbie Ackroyd 
All in favour:  12 Carried 

  

4.  Executive Director’s Report - Chris Prosser 
  Fantastic year cultivating relationships with community organizations. 
  Very pleased with the year - best one on record. 
Motion to approve:  Vlad Pop 
Seconded by:  Debbie Ackroyd 
All in favour: 12 Carried 
 

5. Treasurer’s Report - read by Chris Prosser 
Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report:  Vlad Pop 
Seconded by:  Winnie Lo  
All in favour:  12 Carried 

 

6. Election of Directors - Patty Lewis 
Motion to approve slate of Board of Directors:  Angie Hesselink/Sonya Cosman 
Motion to approve:  Patty Lewis 
Seconded by:  Dana Duff 
All in favour:  12 Carried 
 

Motion to approve re-election of Patty Lewis:  Andrew Swatridge 
Seconded by:  John Dale 
All in favour:  12 Carried 
 

7. Adjournment 
Motion to adjourn, 6:50 p.m.:  Patty Lewis 
Seconded by:  Vlad Pop  
All in favour:  12 Adjourned Meeting 

Minutes were taken by Debbie Ackroyd  



 

 

Over this past year, TLG has seen many successes. We have expanded our            
programming and continue to adapt to the needs of the community. This would not 
be possible without the hard work and support of many groups we would like to 
thank below. 
 
Thanks to our tutors, staff and volunteers, whose dedication is a testament to the 
kind and generous spirit of the tri-city region and surrounding communities. This 
year we have served 279 students, the most students ever in TLG’s history. 
 
Thanks to the Ministry of Training, Colleges and Universities, United Way             
Waterloo Region Communities, our many donors. Thanks to the Lead Kings and our    
fundraising committee for another successful Rodding for Reading event. Through 
the support of our funders, we are committed to invest our resources in               
programming that serves the community, giving our students the opportunities that 
enrich their lives through educational and employment opportunities. 
 
Thanks to our board of directors and staff, who continue to work together on the 
long term strategic plan that will carry the organization forward. I would like to    
recognize three outgoing directors who have contributed significantly over the 
years.  
 
Dana Duff, who has served as the Treasurer helping to guide the budget-planning 
process for the last four years. In addition, he helped on our fundraising event     
Rodding for Reading as well as contributing to various strategic imperatives and   
accompanying committee work. 
 
Danielle Avila has served on the board for four years, working on the fundraising 
committee and selection committee, with additional sub-committee work.  
 
Vlad Pop has served on the board for two years and made many contributions to 
TLG from providing advice on human resources issues from a non-profit  
perspective, contributing to committee work and serving as Secretary for the past 
year.  
 

Board President’s 

Report  



 

 

 
Dana, Danielle and Vlad have contributed much to The Literacy Group, and we know 
they’ll continue to be strong ambassadors for TLG in our community. 
 
Last but certainly not least, I would like to thank our learners. Your hard work and 
dedication to self-improvement is what motivates everyone who volunteers, works 
for, and funds The Literacy Group. 
  
Thanks to all for a terrific year, and I encourage all of you to continue to live your 
values and contribute to your community to the best of your abilities. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

 
 

 

Andrew Swatridge 

Board President 

 

 

Board President’s 

Report  
Page 2  



 

 

In the 2018/19 year, The Literacy Group staff has excelled, surpassing all previous 

years in providing service to our community. Staff at both sites have worked with 

passion and relentless effort, exceeding all that was asked of them. I would like to 

take the opportunity to thank them for their hard work in making this year such a 

success.   

 

Our most successful year would not have been possible without the volunteers, 

community partners, funders, board members and learners, all of whom should be 

proud of what TLG has accomplished. This year TLG has continued to develop new 

partnerships, and run new and exciting programs that support the changing needs 

of the community. 

 

Even though 2019/20 may have some bends in the road we cannot foresee, I know 

I could not be joined in the charge ahead with a team more passionate, capable 

and committed than the staff at TLG.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

 

 

Chris Prosser 
Executive Director 

 

Executive Director’s 

Report  



 

 

 

I am happy to report on the financial affairs of The Literacy Group of Waterloo 
Region for the fiscal year ended March 31, 2019. 
 
In the fiscal year, we have embraced the changes in our environment and thrived! 
We have seen The Literacy Group grow and become more agile in our delivery. 
The Literacy Group will continue to monitor costs as fundraising and donation 
revenue are difficult to project. The Literacy Group continues to strive for sharing 
our knowledge base within various programs and opportunities within the region. 
As a result, the overall surplus of the year is $18,083 - compared to $2,445 in the         
previous year, with a fund balance at year-end of $120,764. We are thrilled with 
the hard work everyone has done to allow this to happen. 
 
Looking to the next fiscal year, we anticipate another exciting year ahead while 
The Literacy Group continues to meet and exceed our goals and expectations 
while remaining fiscally responsible. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

Dana Duff 
 

Dana Duff 
Treasurer 
 

Treasurer’s 

Report  

 



 

 

 

 
 
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Fund Creation Committee Chairs’ 

  Report  



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

The Literacy Group  Statistics 

For the fiscal year ended March 31, 2018 

Cambridge Kitchener 

24%

15%

39%

16%

6%

AGE RANGES

<18 18-24 25-29 30-44 45-54 55+

56%
44%

GENDER

Male Female

24%

15%

39%

16%

6%

AGE RANGES

<18 18-24 25-29 30-44 45-54 55+

 Numbers of Learners served:  193  Numbers of Learner served:  96 



 

 

 

Cambridge Kitchener 

2018 – 2019 

 

5%

39%

19%

32%

5%

GOAL PATH

Apprenticeship

Employment

Independence

Secondary School Credit

Post-secondary

 

21%

25%

5%

1%

9%

23%

0%
11%

5%

SOURCE OF INCOME

OW

ODSP

Dependent of OW/ODSP

Self-employed

EI

Employment

Crown Ward

Other

No Source of Income



 

 

Current Board of Directors 
 

Andrew Swatridge, President  Angie Hesselink   Sonya Cosman 
John Dale, Vice President   Danielle Avila   Winnie Lo  
Wendy Guan, Treasurer  Diana Elkin    
Vlad Pop, Secretary  Patty Lewis   

 

Retiring Board Members 
 

Dana Duff 
Danielle Avila 

Vlad Pop 

 

Slate of Board Candidates 
 

Wendy Guan 
 

 

     Staff 
 

 

Chris Prosser  Executive Director 
Lisa McArthur  Program Manager 
Laurie Mazur  Intake & Modular Program Coordinator 
Sue Damon  Program Coordinator, Kitchener  
Julie Sigrist  Group Facilitator, Cambridge  
Johanna Brown  Group Facilitator, Kitchener 
Joyce Baker  Administrative Assistant, Kitchener 
Marilena Benak  Administrative Assistant & Public Relations Coordinator, Cambridge 
Marian Baron  Bookkeeper 

2018 - 2019 

The Literacy Group of Waterloo Region  
Board of Directors, Staff & Volunteers  



 

 

Biography 

 

Our heartfelt gratitude and appreciation go out to TLG’s outstanding Board members for 

your tireless service on behalf of our adult learners, our volunteers and our community-at-

large. Thank you for generously sharing your individual areas of expertise and professional 

skill set, and for expanding our vision for a strong and vibrant TLG. Through your  

exceptional efforts, The Literacy Group of Waterloo Region has richly flourished. 
 

 

We are deeply grateful for your service and dedication to The Literacy Group,  

Wendy Guan 
 

Wendy is a Chartered Accountant who joined the TLG’s Board of Directors in April 

2019. A graduate from University of Waterloo, Wendy spent several years at an 

accounting firm before settling down as an Accounting Manager at a local        

software company. Her interest in literacy programs is due to her immigrant    

parents and she is eager to lend her professional accounting background to TLG. 

Outside of work, you can find her spending time outdoors or playing sports. 

 


